CITY OF COLBERT	CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES	APRIL 1, 2024
	Auditorium – 7:00 p.m.
Call to Order & Prayer: Chris Peck
Pledge of Allegiance
Approval of March 4th Minutes Motion to approve made by Michelle Cole, seconded by Chris Peck; all approved.
Adoption of April 1st Meeting Agenda Motion to adopt made by Michelle Cole, seconded by Roger Fortson; all approved. 
Present: Tim Wyatt, Roger Fortson, Chris Peck, Ray Thomas, Michelle Cole, Attorney Andrea Grant, Tony Mattox, Bill Grimes, Kerri-Lynn Phillips, Elisa Grimes, attached list.
Mayor Opening Remarks - none
NO PUBLIC INPUT AT THIS TIME

NEW BUSINESS
Auditorium Rental and Equipment Rental Fees
Discussion was made in reference to the rental fees for use of the Auditorium. In addition, for those seeking to rent the Auditorium space needing access to sound equipment, adding a fee for the use of the City sound equipment was discussed. Chris Peck made a motion to increase the Auditorium rental fee to $250, with a $250 deposit (to be returned upon inspection approval), and a $150 usage fee for the sound equipment. The only exception to these increased fees would be Joe Tapley’s Southern Gospel Showcase, and their fee will remain the same as agreed upon. Michelle Cole seconded the motion; all approved.
Extension of Rezoning Moratorium
Due to the City Zoning ordinances still being rewritten, an extension of the rezoning moratorium is needed. The extension will be for an additional three months. A motion to extend the rezoning moratorium was made by Ray Thomas, and was seconded by Roger Fortson. All approved.
Building Moratorium
After discussion among council members and legal counsel, a building moratorium will begin in effect on this date (April 1, 2024) for six months. This will be to allow time for the zoning ordinances currently being rewritten to be completed. A motion to implement the building moratorium was made by Chris Peck. It was seconded by Ray Thomas, and all approved.
Well House Security Cameras
Not enough information has been pulled together about the addition of security cameras to well houses. It will be tabled until next month.

NO PUBLIC INPUT AT THIS TIME

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Well Update
Mayor Wyatt hopes to have a complete well update for the council next month.

PUBLIC INPUT
4th Street resident Susan Moore was present and questioned Council about the status of work to be done that she believes will eliminate her septic flooding issue on her property. Council again reminded her that Jason Smith is scheduled to complete the project as soon as his business schedule allows. Dry weather is also needed so that heavy equipment does not adversely affect private property. In addition, the new City attorney will need adequate time to draw up an easement that will have to be signed by all property owners affected. Once the easement is completed, all necessary property owners will be contacted. 

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Mayor Pro Tem – Chris Peck had no new information to present.
Fire Dept. Liaison – Tim Wyatt reported that most of the framing on the inside of the new fire hall has been completed and is looking good.
Park/Grass Cutting – Michelle Cole reported the new Red Canna Park sign has been installed and the Easter at the Park event turned out well. There were approximately 1,000 in attendance, with the CVFD assisting with shuttles, when possible.
Streets & Lighting – Roger Fortson had no new information to report.
Assist Tony & Bill with Maintenance and Repairs – Ray Thomas had no new information to report.
Staff Reports – Tony Mattox, Bill Grimes, Keith Cole, Kerri-Lynn Phillips, Elisa Grimes
Tony Mattox and Bill Grimes reported the new Kubota tractor has been delivered and drove it to the meeting for all in attendance to see. Keith Cole reported he will be replacing a window in the old fire hall in the upcoming week. City Clerk Kerri-Lynn Phillips reported a property owner who had contacted City Hall about the purchase of 1.82 acres from $65,000 for a potential city well site. Mayor Wyatt and Council Member Chris Peck responded that the City would not be interested at this time. Kerri-Lynn also reported that the Depot Meeting Room locks have been changed, as they are periodically. Anyone needing a new key should let clerks know. An Opinion of Counsel form was also forwarded to city attorney Andrea Grant to be submitted to James Short Tractors/Kubota Corp. for the purchase of new tractor. Clerks also reported that Sherry Deakin with the Madison Area Resource Team had approached them about the usage of the Auditorium by the MCMS Drama program. The council agreed that usage of the space by a school would be appropriate, and that if there was admission charged for the event, a percentage of sales would be appropriate to cover their rental fees.

Mayor Comments
Mayor Wyatt had no further information to report.

Motion to Adjourn: Chris Peck, seconded by Michelle Cole. All approved.
Next Scheduled Council Meeting: Monday, May 6 – 7 p.m. @ DEPOT – due to Canna Pageant Meeting at the Auditorium

